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The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 16th June 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We’ve had another busy week across the federation with the children taking part in lots of fantastic learning 
opportunities.  Well done to Y1 pupils who completed their phonics screening check and Y4 pupils who com-
pleted the multiplication tables check—their attitude throughout was excellent.  Results will be shared along 
with your child’s end of year report. 

Children at Bilsdale enjoyed their Microbit Workshop on Wednesday, using an app to control a small external 
computer.  Children at Carlton will have their turn next week. 

Our NSPCC Daily Mile last Friday raised 
£68.50—well done everyone! 

With best wishes for a peaceful weekend, 

Mr. M. Scott  Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

Class 1 Visit 

Please note the addition to the diary 
dates of a visit for Carlton Class 1 to 
church next Wednesday—a letter has al-
ready been sent. 

Governors 

Do you know someone who would like to 
become a governor?  We have some non-
parent spaces on our governing body for 
foundation governors—if you know anyone 
with skills in education, religion, finance, 
health and safety, HR (or other relevant 
areas) and think they’d 
be interested please ask 
them to email the 
school office.  Diocesan 
approval would be re-
quired. Thank you! 

Collective Worship 

Our value for this half term is Respect. 

This week’s ‘No Outsiders’ worship 
was all about PRIDE month—find more 
information here: https://no-outsiders
-assembly.blogspot.com/2023/06/
pride.html  

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

Well done to the following children: 

 

Stars of the Week— Tommy, Toby, Rupert D,  All 
Carlton Y1, Devon, Bonnie, Verity, Henry T, Lluna, 
Charlie H, Zeff, Scott 

Kindness Award— Elma, Charlie H, Ada, Lucia, 
Thomas, Verity, Will, Rupert 

Handwriting Award— Aurora, Anna, Oliver, Jake 

TTRS Weekly Winners 

Bilsdale 

1st—Anna, 2nd—Lluna 

Carlton KS1 

1st—Eliza, 2nd—Hugo, 3rd—John 

Carlton KS2 (Y3/4) 

1st—Jack, 2nd—Henry T, 3rd—Harry 

Carlton KS2 
(Y5/6) 

1st—Alice 

Attendance—our whole school target is 96%.  This week’s fig-
ures are:  Carlton—94.8%   Bilsdale—95.4% 

Carlton’s attendance is dropping slightly, please try 
and help us reach our target! 

Change of 
Rock Status 

Jack —
Breakthrough 
Artist 

Eliza —Rock 
Star 

Henry T—Rock 
Legend 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


When? What? Who? Notes 

Tuesday 20th 
June 

Parent Online Safety Workshop at Carl-
ton—5pm 

All Letter sent 

Wednesday 21st 
June 

Microbit Workshop at Carlton Carlton children n/a 

Wednesday 21st 
June 

Carlton Class 1 visiting St Botolph’s 
Church, Carlton 

Carlton Class 1 Letter sent 

Thursday 22nd 
June 

Reception ‘New Starters’ lunch with par-
ents 

Reception (Sept 23) 
parents 

Letter sent 

Friday 23rd June Skip 2B Fit workshop All PE kit needed 

Tuesday 27th 
June 

Reception ‘New Starter’ parent infor-
mation event—4pm 

Reception (Sept 23) 
parents 

Letter sent 

Thursday 6th 
July 

End of Year Performance at Chop Gate 
Village Hall 

All More info. to follow 

Friday 7th July Quidditch sports event @ Carlton All PE kit needed 

Mon 10th-Wed 
12th July 

Kings Academy Y6 Transition Y6 n/a 

Wed 12th-Fri 
14th July 

Stokesley Y6 Transition Y6 n/a 

Thursday 13th 
July 

New nursery children ‘stay and play’ New nursery children More info. to follow 

Friday 14th July Y1 and Y2 visit to St Botolph’s Church, 
Carlton 

All Y1 and Y2 More info. to follow 

Monday 17th 
July 

End of Year Reports sent home All n/a 

Wednesday 19th 
July 

Nursery ‘Graduation’ celebration Nursery leavers More info. to follow 

Thursday 20th 
July 

Carlton Y6 Leavers Service—10am Y6 More info. to follow 

Thursday 20th 
July 

Bilsdale Y6 Leavers Service—2pm Y6 More info. to follow 

Diary Dates 

Bilsdale’s Microbit Workshop 



News from the Classes 

Bilsdale 

Do you ever think about how much processed food you are eating? Bilsdale KS1 and KS2 have been finding out 
about processed food and where food comes from. They learnt that a processed food is changed during prepara-
tion and includes processes, such as cooking, freezing, pasteurising, or the addition of ingredients. They found 
out there are different categories of processed foods, that ultra-processed foods have been through significant 
changes and have added ingredients and often a low nutritional value. They discovered the pros of processed 
foods which include convenience and availability and the cons which include a lack of nutrients and unhealthy 
ingredients. They made their own bread and compared it to processed bread exploring taste and texture, they 
will be able to tell you which they preferred. There was interesting discussion around white or brown bread. 
The children also took part in a Microbit workshop using coding which made them use applicable skills such as 
creativity, problem solving and persistence. They showed by the end of the session they could confidently face a 
variety of challenges and really impressed Mr Fogget who was running the workshop. The children's comments 
speak for themselves. "It was amazing, fun, interesting, I learnt a lot, incredible, I loved it, challenging, spectac-
ular, inspiring, fantastic, joyful."  

Carlton Class 1 

With the lovely weather this week Class 1 have learnt all about the importance of keeping 
ourselves cool. We have dipped our toes in the quad, found lots of shady areas to play, en-
sured we kept our sun cream topped up and drank plenty of water! Class 1 did so incredibly 
well keeping themselves safe and hydrated in the heat – well done!  

The Little Owls have done some incredible artwork with Mrs Pearey at the Wildlife Garden 
this week! Using a hammer and mallet the Little Owls foraged for natural resources to cre-
ate these beautiful patterns on a thin fabric. 

Following our topic ‘The big wide world’ we were going to explore 
different ways to travel this week. In order to really experience 
this, we planned on heading out and challenging ourselves on the 
balance bikes, scooters and other modes of transport. To our sur-

prise, we found a bird was nesting in our bike storage shed; therefore, to ensure we 
didn’t disturb any wildlife, we plan on doing this over the next few weeks instead.  

Carlton Class 2 

Another glorious week in the sunshine and KS1 have been thriving! We would like to say a big well done to all our 
Year 1 Superstars! You have all worked so very hard on your phonics this week.  In our reading sessions this week, 
we have enjoyed developing our prediction skills and enjoyed reading and sharing a new Oliver Jeffers book 
‘Stuck’. In Maths, we have been working on developing our quick recall of a range of addition facts. We have 
been challenging ourselves to be 3 seconds or less per fact. We are continuing to learn about Habitats in science 
and had great fun exploring the mysterious basket - a woodland habitat! It has been lovely to have the sunshine 
for our outdoor PE this week, we have demonstrated some amazing rounders skills.  

Carlton Class 3 

Did you know there are five places around your body where you can find your pulse? Class 3 tried counting their 
pulse on all five locations. Not all were easy to find but Class 3 were scientific in their approach, taking readings 
three times and then calculating the average. They took this skill into their next science lesson trying to prove 
the hypothesis "Children with lower resting heart rates can sprint faster than those with higher resting heart 
rates". There was great teamwork to organise the sprint, timing individual runs and partner work recording re-
sults on a scatter graph. Maths skills were applied to interpret the graph, identify if there was a correlation and 
to help draw the final conclusion. If you want to know if the hypothesis was true or false, ask Class 3!  

SEND Coffee Morning 

 

Kirkby and Great Broughton Primary School are offering a SEND Coffee Morning on Wednesday 28th June 
from 9am until 10am with representatives from the following agencies: 

• PenDragon - Multisensory centre in Northallerton 

• MAIN - Autism charity based in Middlesbrough 

• Lucky's Play Barn - offer sensory hours at their soft play centre based in Stokesley 

 

If you’re interested in attending please email Kirkby and Great Broughton School on  admin@kirkby-in-
cleveland.n-yorks.sch.uk to let them know you’ll be attending. 



Bilsdale Bread Making 

Facebook 

Please don’t forget to ‘like,  share and follow’ 
our Facebook page—we’re working hard to 
share lots of fantastic posts and want the fed-
eration’s brilliant work to be shared as widely 
as possible.  Please feel free to tell friends, 
grandparents etc to follow us as well—the 
more the merrier! 

Collective Worship 

To support our Collective Worship value of Respect, the 
children completed pieces of work, including prayers, to 
reflect our new value. 

New Banners 

You may have noticed our new banners 
at both schools this week—we think 
they look great! 




